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13th January 2025 

 
 

Bikeability   
  

Dear Parents / Carers,  

  
We are excited to offer the children in Year 5 the opportunity to take part in ‘Bikeability.’ Bikeability is the 
only approved cycle training programme supported by The Department for Transport.  It is designed to 
enthuse participants about cycling, whilst equipping them with the skills and confidence to ride more 
often.  All the training is delivered by qualified, professional, National Standard instructors.   
  
We will be offering this training to our Year 5 Pupils from: 30th June to 3rd July 2025.   
  
To take part in the sessions your child will need:   
  

• A completed consent form (attached)  
• A roadworthy bike without stabilisers (see checklist on attached flyer)  
• A helmet  
• Suitable clothing for the weather conditions  

   
Although we cannot currently offer cycle parking at school, we are keen to develop the skills of our young 
cyclists and their passion for the sport.    
  
If you would like your child to take part, please read the attached flyer/consent form.  To secure your 
child’s place, we will need to receive your completed consent form no later than Friday 31st January 2025.  
  
Kind regards,  
  
Mrs Wardell  
Sports Lead  
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